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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to feel welcome’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Reception classes will start with merits next week

	Year 1
	Harry H

Darla-Rae M
	Layla P
Rowan W
	Oscar M
Alex N
	Theodore C
Waliyah M
	Jackson HH
Melody H
	Eva I
Hallie W

	Year 2
	Freddie A
Harley T
	Nellie D
Isabelle T
	Alexander C
Darcie F
	Harold O
Hope K
	Zoie Y
George I
	Myles H
Bonnie W

	Year 3 
	Isabelle M

Lottie W
	Yuvan Y

Freddie T
	Chloe R

Maja LW
	Will B

Brody F
	Elsie S

Amber C
	Lincoln B

Darcy P

	Year 4
	Evie M
Ava K
	Eva H
Rosie R
	Finn S
Charlie HH
	Thomas V
Sam G
	Reggie T
Sophie L
	Charlie H
Bodhi G

	Year 5
	Rodrigo C
Ava H
	Connor F
Louie M
	Harrison P
Molly M
	Bo I
Jenson C
	Harry H
Olivia M
	Elijah F
Harvey S

	Year 6
	Abigail I
Sienna K
	Aaron W
Stanley O
	Ellie B
Jessica G
	Warren H
Grace B
	Vincent BH
Rupert T
	Isabelle P
Freya C


Merit Badges and Trophies

Well done to all merit winners. Please remember to return all merit badges and trophies next Thursday. Thank you.

Data Collection Forms and Surveys

We are still outstanding several completed September packs (pupil information forms, eSafety consents and end of day collection forms) as well as incomplete permission School Spider surveys (photographs and general name publication consents). It is extremely important that we receive these without further delay, as the information in them is vitally important for the safeguarding of your children in school. Please complete and return them on Monday.

School Bags

Parents and carers are requested not to send rucksacks to school, because of the lack of space in the cloakrooms. Book bags and lunch bags are usually sufficient. Thank you.

Golborne High School Presentation
There is to be a presentation here at our school by staff from Golborne High School, next week on Thursday 18th September, at 3:30pm. The presentation is for parents of pupils currently in Year 5 or Year 6, and will be about their learning community. Members of their senior leadership team as well as current high school pupils will be available to speak with.
The high school has also asked us to mention their planned Primary Progression Day on Friday 26th September and their Open Evening on Thursday 2nd October, both for current Year 6 pupils. There is a School Spider survey to complete for both the presentation and the Primary Progression Day.

Friends AGM

Please be reminded that the Annual General Meeting of the Friends Association (our version of a PTA) takes place at 5:00pm next Thursday, 18th September. The Friends Association is always grateful to receive new members and volunteers. You don’t have to be a parent to come along, as all adults connected with children at the school can be involved.

Applying for a Year 7 Place for September 2026

If your child will turn 11 between 1 September 2025 and 31 August 2026, they will transfer to secondary school at the start of the new school year in September 2026.

The online application will open on 12th September 2025. The closing date for applications is 31st October 2025. You will need to apply online using the Citizen Portal open from today, 12 September 2025 by visiting this (external) link: 
https://ems.wiganmbc.gov.uk/CitizenPortal_LIVE/Year7Admissions 
You can make changes to your online application form as many times as you like up to the closing date on 31 October 2025. If you need any help using the online application, please contact the School Organisation Team on 01942 489013.
Eco – Schools 

We are delighted to announce that Lowton West has successfully achieved the ‘Green Flag’ status for Eco schools.

The members of the Eco team and the entire school have worked hard on promoting environmental issues. Thank you to everyone involved on the 2024-25 Eco team for all their hard work.  Many thanks to Mrs Dulhanty and Mrs Pouncey for leading on this award.
Out of School Activities

There are several extra-curricular clubs and activities happening locally, and we regularly post flyers on our school website. You can view them by visiting the Community tab and the Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities link. Here’s a shortcut for you: https://www.lowtonwest/holiday-clubs-and-out-of-school-activities 
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 15th September) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Hot Food Flasks

Please be reminded that insulated (hot) flasks containing liquid or food are not permitted in school.  Thank you. 
Out of School Achievements
Tom S ran the Wigan 10k on Sunday and raised £50 for his Beavers group. He was super proud of himself but got absolutely drenched in the rain! Well done Tom.
Woody C from Class 11 passed his Stage 7 swimming over the summer. Well done Woody.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
